Reedley College Facilities Committee

Thursday, November 18, 2010
Classroom SOC 31
NOTES
Members Present:

Scott Thomason, Chair; Carl Simms, Kasey Oliver, Christine Miktarian, 




Lucy Ruiz, David Clark, Tom West, Julie Davidson, Frank Mascola, Brian 



Speece, Gary Sakaguchi
Members Absent:

Jim Burgess, Jan Dekker, Barbara Hioco, Michael White, Darren Cousineau, Garrett Masterson, Glen Foth, Janice Emerzian, Lisa McAndrews, Lois Parento, Marilyn Behringer, Nic Olveda (ASB)
Chair, Scotty Thomason opened the meeting at 3:08 PM.
Christine Miktarian gave an update of RC projects (see attached report) and there was general discussion regarding them, among the committee members.

Carl Simms reported that his staff is still overwhelmed with work but they are diligently trying to do a good job quicker.  He reported that they have installed a GPS clock system in the Library and will be replacing all clocks on campus in this project.  This will happen slowly, over the next three years.

Scotty Thomason said that he has been checking outside lights on campus in the evenings and reporting those that he finds out to the Maintenance Department for replacement.  Carl Simms reported that we have lights out on the cell tower and he will be renting a lift, which will cost $600, to get those lights replaced.
Jim Burgess was not present today to give a report.

Brian Speece reported that he attended a meeting recently where he was told that the Reedley and FCC Child Development Lab Project proposals are in line for funding when we have another State bond approved.  He also reported that we have gotten State funds to complete the OAB and should be approved around April 2011.  The project to complete the building remodel should take about a year.

Michael White was not present at the meeting and the discussion regarding lettering-banners-signage for the Gymnasium will be postponed until the next regular meeting.

Scotty Thomason reported that there is a wooden floor in the weight room with rubberized flooring over top.  Students dropping weights on the floor is damaging the wooden floor underneath.  He reported that they have decided to solve the problem by installing plywood in the area where the free weights are located to help buffer the weights doing any further damage.
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Scotty Thomason introduced a discussion with handouts regarding the possible relocation of the Building Services Department from their current location to the West compound near the Warehouses.  The committee members reviewed the handouts and discussed options.  They agreed to gather more information and see how we could move forward with this project.

The meeting adjourned at 4:20 PM.
Next Meeting: December 16, 2010
